
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

A few words about Jon Magill  
and Ornamental Turning 

 
Ornamental Turning, or OT, is a specialized niche of woodturning that provides 
a way to add precise surface decorations to turnings. OT was popularized during 
the Victorian‐era but had fallen largely out of vogue due to the rarity and cost 
of the lathes and equipment. The rarest but most magical of the ornamental 
lathes were called "rose engines" because of their ability to cut a tremendous 
variety of flower‐like patterns on the work piece. Obtaining an antique rose 
engine today would be nearly impossible and incredibly expensive. You can read 
a brief overview of OT and rose engines at: 
 
http://www.woodturner.org/products/aw/howto/rose/MDFOverview.pdf  
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JAN. MEETING 

25 JAN 6:30 pm, 
 Kitsap Adventist School 

5088 NW Taylor Rd. 
Bremerton, WA 

-------------------------- 
 With Social, Library, Show 
and Tell Tables and wood 
auction viewing before 
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A Word from our President 
      

     

Happy New Year everyone!  As 2012 begins, I am 
looking forward to getting to know more folks in 
the OPCAAW, seeing more amazing displays of 
woodturning talent, learning from both 
members and guest presenters, and continuing 
to develop as a wood turner. 
 
Since this is my first Word From Our President, I 
thought I’d take a moment to introduce myself.  
This past summer, Jack Wayne (Captain Jack) at 
Seattle’s Woodcraft store introduced me to 
woodturning.  On the first day of class, Jack 
asserted that woodturning was “the most fun you could have with your clothes 
on!”  A couple of bowls, a platter, and a few Christmas ornaments later, I knew 
that Jack was absolutely correct—“the vortex” had a strong hold on me and wasn’t 
going to let go anytime soon.  So, at the end of the summer I bought a lathe, 
joined the OPCAAW, and have been turning and learning since then.  When I’m not 
making shavings, I’m a teacher at Bainbridge High School, a husband, and a proud 
parent of three young children.  I hope to be able to introduce them to 
woodturning in the near future. 
 
Although I’ve been a member of the OPCAAW for only a short time, I’ve had the 
chance to meet some wonderful people—and I’m looking forward to meeting more!  
Thank you for welcoming me into your club. 
    

Noah Barfield 
 
  
 

Membership total 
60 Members Paid for 2012 
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March 10, The Northwest Washington 

Woodturners will present  
“A DAY WITH ALAN STIRT”   

The cost is $40 in advanced or $45 at 
the door.  For more information  

click here. 
 
 

 
 

“CREATIVITY IN WOODTURNING” 
featuring David Ellsworth and James 

Leary.  Cost is $90 before May 1st ($100 
after).  For more information  

click on this link. 
 

 
 
 

If you know of other Symposiums 
contact Larry Hamon so he 

 can pass on the information 
 to the club. 
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SNOW IS 
FALLING….   

IS THE MEETING 
CANCELLED???? 

 
 

REMEMBER THAT YOU CAN CALL 
 360-209-4212   

IF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS CANCELS A MEETING 
DUE TO BAD WEATHER, A MESSAGE WILL BE LEFT 

BY 8:00AM ON THE DAY OF THE MEETING.  
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Season 4 of “The Woodturning 
Workshop” will air on PBS Create 
on Tuesday and Thursday at 8AM, 
2PM and 8PM.  The channels are 

9.3, WaveCable 80 and  
Comcast 112. 
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MENTORING	PROGRAM		
We are looking for some new mentors. The folks who are currently doing the great service have been 
doing it for a long time. See any of the board officers if you are interested. The mentoring programs has 
been set up to answer questions and give help to new members and those whom may be having a 
problem in a specific area. Although not intended to be free lessons in woodturning (many of those 
volunteering are professional turners and derive their income from turning and teaching), these are 
some friendly folks willing to give you a point in the right direction.  

Dan Ackerman…......... (360)796-4155  

“Tones” Briggs…......... (360)871-7607  

George Kromka ……… (360) 373-1028  

Jim Leary……………… (360) 297-5872  

Bob(Hicke)Hinkernell…..(360) 479-5501  

Chapter Officers 

President Noah Barfield (206)855-9751 President@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Education and Training Jimmie Allen (360)373-3041 Training@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Public Relations Larry Hamon (360)204-6799 PublicRelations@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Membership 

Jeff Jackson (360)377-2794 Membership@opcaaw.com 

Secretary  Peter Gerstel (360)697-6150 Secretary@opcaaw.com 

Treasurer Ellen Winnie (360)779-5979 Treasurer@opcaaw.com 

Sergeant at Arms Ralph Lindberg (360)779-5979 SargeantAtArms@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Special Events 

Cindy Allen (360)373-3041 SpecialEvents@opcaaw.com 

 

OPCAAW Staff Positions (appointed) 
Librarian Linda Henderson (360)437-4033 
Video Cameraman Dick Bird (360)779-4618 
Audio Engineer Stan Stumbo (360)842-1458 
Photographer Dan Marler (360)638-2939 
Sand Paper and Glue Sales John Clauson (360)275-5386 

 

 


